Mr Simon Corbell MLA

Minister for the Environment and

Sustainable Development

corbell@act.gov.au

Dear Minister

RE: EXEMPT DEVELOPMENTS, INCLUDING DUPLEXES

Recent media coverage highlighted the plight of a family, including seven children, who had to move out of their own home due to inappropriate demolition works that compromised the structural integrity of the common wall of the duplex they occupied in Fraser Place, Yarralumla. 

The Inner South Canberra Community Council (ISCCC) is very concerned about the implications of this case for the redevelopment of duplexes, and exempt developments generally, in Canberra’s Inner South and in Canberra more broadly.

The case of the Fraser Place duplex is but one example in a long list of exempt developments where close examination by the ISCCC’s member resident associations has identified a failure to comply with Territory Plan provisions.

As first steps, the ISCCC therefore calls for the ACT Government to:

- Ensure that in future, redevelopment of duplexes is not treated as exempt development 

- Strengthen penalties, so that the penalty for a demonstrably inappropriate building certification becomes the delicensing of the certifier at fault, unless they can show due cause why they should not be de-licensed. 
 

- Require that development plans and other requisite documentation, for what are currently exempt developments, be lodged with ACTPLA and be made available on request to any member of the public at any stage during the construction process to allow third party checking for compliance.

- Provide the ISCCC with a copy of the most recent audit of the performance of private certifiers. We understand that 10 per cent of building approvals by private certifiers are subjected to an audit.

More broadly, the ISCCC questions whether any developments should be exempt and would appreciate your advice on how the ACT’s policy in this respect compares with practice in other Australian States and the Northern Territory.

Yours sincerely

Gary Kent

Chairman

